# THE CHURCH AT STUDY

November 4, 2017

Superintendent: Lavonda Nakamoto

Song Service with Manoa Orchestra & Chorister Cayanna Herrera
Welcome & Prayer
Lavonda Nakamoto
'The Healthy Self'
Graeme Sharrock

Adult Bible Study: "THE FAITH OF ABRAHAM"

### SMALL GROUP BIBLE STUDY CLASSES

Teruo Funai (left front alcove room)
Denis Mee-Lee (left middle, side)
Steve Asatani (left, front)

Alan Kay (right front alcove room) Young Adults (right middle, side) Wayne Foulston (right, back)

## **TODAY**

**VEGETARIAN LUNCHEON** - Everyone is invited to enjoy a vegetarian meal after church **SANCTUARY CHOIR REHEARSAL** after the service today in the choir loft

**ELDERS MEETING** – Church Library, 2-3:30 p.m. **KANIKAPILA** at HJSDA Church 4 o'clock

### THIS WEEK

SUN 10:30 a.m. - "IT IS WRITTEN" - Channel 26

WED - MIDWEEK STUDY & PRAYER, 7 p.m. Church Library. The Desire of Ages, Chap. 57, "One Thing Thou Lackest," Steven Daido, Facilitator

### **UPCOMING EVENTS**

SUNDAY, Nov. 5 – WORK BEE, 9 a.m. cleaning attic area over Kono Hall for upcoming building project

# **PRAYER REQUESTS & PRAISE**

- Tender mercies and continued healing for Lynne Waihee, Frank Arvison, Lily Taketa, Michael DeLuze, Lori Heu, Peter Teruya, Henny Sarswati's father
- Comfort in bereavement for the Kobashigawa and Pileggi families, Hugh Winn, and many members of our church family grieving the loss of loved ones
- God's protection, guidance and blessing for Angela, Lana, Titus and Malachi, as we place them and all of our children in His loving care
- Continued blessing and enabling for the HJSDA Bible Correspondence program, HAI outreach to Africa, HJSDA Women's Ministries

**PRAYER REQUEST CARDS** are in the pews. The Prayer Request box is located at the Sanctuary entrance

SABBATH MORNING PRAYER TIME - 8:30 a.m., in the Keiki Training Room

# Honolulu Japanese Seventh-day Adventist Church

### THE CHURCH AT WORSHIP

11:00 a.m. - 12:15 p.m.

### **OUR MISSION STATEMENT**

"To Share God's amazing love as we prepare all for the soon coming of Jesus."

#### WE GATHER AS FAMILY OF GOD

Welcome & Announcements Denis Mee-Lee, Presiding Elder

Prelude

#### WE PRAISE & ADORE HIM

Introit

Hymn of Praise "Joyful, Joyful, We Adore Thee" No. 12

Morning Prayer Denis Mee-Lee

### **WE GIVE IN GRATITUDE**

Our Gifts to God David Sansano

Today's Offering: Church Budget

Offertory

Keiki Story Lavonda Nakamoto

#### WE LISTEN TO HIS WORD

Scripture Matthew 6:19-24 Manami & Maya Kim

Special Music Violin Solo Megan Ko

Accompanied by Hugh Winn

Sermon Pastor Michael Brownfield

"God's Heart and Your Money"

#### WE RESPOND TO HIM

Closing Hymn *"Come, All Christian, Be Committed"* No. 634 Benediction Pastor Brownfield

Postlude

PIANIST: Bren Chun CHORISTER: Cayanna Herrera ORGANIST: Hugh Winn

SUNDOWN: November 4 - 5:54 p.m. SUNDOWN: November 11 - 5:51 p.m.

# **Reach Out**

# The personal ministries of the HJSDA Church family

- ASIAN AID MINISTRIES Our membership has provided financial, wool scarves, stamps, clothing to medical & educational ministries throughout Asia. See Denis Mee-Lee (Ongoing)
- **FAMILY PROMISE** Our church hosts several homeless families for seven nights, including sleepovers, dinner and breakfast. Contact: Cynthia Foulston or Kay Zane (One Week on a Quarterly Rotation)
- **HOMELESS SINGSPIRATION AFTERNOON -** 2nd and last Saturdays of the month in the downtown area. For more info talk to Denis Mee-Lee
- **LANAI MINISTRY** Special support for ministry on the island of Lanai. Wayne and Cynthia Foulston
- **MEALS ON WHEELS** Volunteers from our congregation help visit and deliver daily hot meals to home shut-ins, disabled and the elderly. Contact: Lily Taketa
- **PHILIPPINES MINISTRY** Special projects in the Philippines. Contact: Joyce Garrigus
- **THE SUNSHINE BAND** –Members young and old, sharing singing and joy to the patients of the Maluhia Hospital Facility. Contact: Denny Uechi (Third Sabbath of the month)
- **WOMEN'S MINISTY** Provides opportunities for women to get connected with each other and with God, and encouraging each other in their daily walk with Jesus. Contact: Debbie Brownfield

# PREACHING SCHEDULE

- November 11 Guest Speaker, Chaplin Terry Moran
- November 18 Pastor Michael Brownfield

# HONOLULU JAPANESE SDA CHURCH

2655 Manoa Road, Honolulu, HI - 96822

Pastor Michael Brownfield - Ph. 988-4343 (Church) OR (805) 630-5866 (cell)

**Office Hours:** Tue, Wed, Thurs. Fri from 11am-3pm. Or by appointment (805) 630-5866

Pastor's email: pastor@honolulujsda.org

Church email: <a href="mailto:honolulujapanesesdachurch@yahoo.com">honolulujapanesesdachurch@yahoo.com</a>

Church Website: www.honolulujsda.org

**FOOD CART** Please don't forget your non-perishable food items for our food cart located in Kono Hall. The food you donate helps those in our church family and visitors who need a little extra assistance. Mahalo.

**GIVING TO KONO HALL PROJECT** - When giving to the Kono Hall project, please write "KONO HALL" on the "Other" line under Building Fund. Do not put your donation in the "Building Fund." Thank you.

**THE MERCANTILE** - Your veggie food store, will be offering samplings this Sunday, Nov. 5, from 2-6 p.m. Try Cedar Lake's Fish Filets and the long-awaited return from Sanitarium Foods in Australia - Weet-Bix bites. Also from our new health line offerings: Power Shake. We are on the campus of Hawaiian Mission Academy.

# **CHURCH FAMILY FINANCES**

### November 4, 2017

We will be reporting on your church finances each month, so you can participate knowledgably. Thank you for supporting your local church.

### **CHURCH BUDGET**

Our Church Budget is behind \$14,423. As a part of our church family, please consider supporting your church budget regularly. It covers utilities, maintenance and repairs, secretary/office expenses, insurance, custodial care, etc.

Budgeted Year-to-Date \$88,348 Income Year to-Date \$73,924 Short \$14,424

### TITHE

(Supports the pastors and leaders in the Hawaii Conference and beyond) "Bring all the tithe into the storehouse so there will be spiritual food in my house. Test me in this says the Lord Almighty and see if I will not throw open the floodgates of heaven and pour out so much blessing you will not have room enough for it." Malachi 3:10

September 2017 - \$48,259 September 2016 - \$36,051

#### SOME FUND BALANCES

Church Retreat (Homelani) -\$ 2,322 Total Cost \$ 7,289 Kono Hall Renovation -\$ 6,138 Spent So Far - \$27,044 Multi-Media Project -\$ 886 Spent So Far -\$ 2,131

Japanese Issei Ministry \$51,094

**FOOD CART** Please don't forget your non-perishable food items for our food cart located in Kono Hall. The food you donate helps those in our church family and visitors who need a little extra assistance. Mahalo.

**GIVING TO KONO HALL PROJECT** - When giving to the Kono Hall project, please write "KONO HALL" on the "Other" line under Building Fund. Do not put your donation in the "Building Fund." Thank you.

**THE MERCANTILE** - Your veggie food store, will be offering samplings this Sunday, Nov. 5, from 2-6 p.m. Try Cedar Lake's Fish Filets and the long-awaited return from Sanitarium Foods in Australia - Weet-Bix bites. Also from our new health line offerings: Power Shake. We are on the campus of Hawaiian Mission Academy.

# **CHURCH FAMILY FINANCES**

### November 4, 2017

We will be reporting on your church finances each month, so you can participate knowledgably. Thank you for supporting your local church.

### **CHURCH BUDGET**

Our Church Budget is behind \$14,423. As a part of our church family, please consider supporting your church budget regularly. It covers utilities, maintenance and repairs, secretary/office expenses, insurance, custodial care, etc.

Budgeted Year-to-Date \$88,348 Income Year to-Date \$73,924 Short \$14,424

### TITHE

(Supports the pastors and leaders in the Hawaii Conference and beyond) "Bring all the tithe into the storehouse so there will be spiritual food in my house. Test me in this says the Lord Almighty and see if I will not throw open the floodgates of heaven and pour out so much blessing you will not have room enough for it." Malachi 3:10

September 2017 - \$48,259 September 2016 - \$36,051

#### SOME FUND BALANCES

Church Retreat (Homelani) -\$ 2,322 Total Cost \$ 7,289 Kono Hall Renovation -\$ 6,138 Spent So Far - \$27,044 Multi-Media Project -\$ 886 Spent So Far - \$ 2,131

Japanese Issei Ministry \$51,094

# **ANNOUNCEMENTS**

### November 4, 2017

**TODAY** - Join the Sanctuary Choir in rehearsal after the service today in the choir loft for an enjoyable time preparing music for worship service.

**KANIKAPILA THIS AFTERNOON** – Bring your instruments enjoy an afternoon of singing and sharing God's love through music. Honolulu Japanese Church, 4:00-6:00 p.m.

**HJSDA YOUTH CHOIR PRACTICE DATES –** November 3, 10, 17 and December 1,8,15. **TIME:** 5:30-6:30.

**CHURCH CHRISTMAS PROGRAM** – Mark your calendars for this special musical program. December 16.

**TOMORROW WORK BEE** – Beginning at 9 a.m. Come help clear out and clean up the attic over Kono Hall in preparation of the building project which will begin soon.

**THANK YOU** - Pastor and Mrs. Brownfield would like to thank you, our church family for your kind expressions and thoughtful gifts during Pastor Appreciation month. It meant so much to us. We thank God for leading us to be a part of this church. You are dear to us.

**PLEASE NOTE CHANGES**— The Kindergarten and Junior/Earliteen's have switched rooms to accommodate class size.

**POTLUCK** – Everyone is encouraged to bring food (enough to feed 10) to our weekly Pot Luck meal. Thank you for your help.

**HOMELESS SINGSPIRATION AFTERNOON** - 2nd and last Saturdays of the month in the downtown area. Besides singing, food, and showers, used clothing is needed. "Clothes Giveaway Bin" located in Kono Hall. For more info talk to Denis Mee-Lee.

THANK YOU FOR EATING ONLY IN THE FELLOWSHIP HALL AND LANAI AREAS and not in the Sabbath School Rooms or Library unless it is a scheduled meeting. Your help is greatly appreciated. *The Church Board* 

**CHURCH SECURITY** – The church was broken into October 16<sup>th</sup>. Sound equipment, musical instruments and other items were stolen. In the next few weeks we will begin installing layers of security in and around the church. <u>YOUR help is needed for step one.</u> **If you have a church key in your possession, please contact the church office** so we can create a list of key holders. Also, if you are a Sabbath School Leader please turn off all lights and fans. Close and LOCK all windows and LOCK your classroom door. If you use the church during the week, please make sure all windows are closed and LOCK any door you may have opened. Thank you for your help.

# **ANNOUNCEMENTS**

# November 4, 2017

**TODAY** - Join the Sanctuary Choir in rehearsal after the service today in the choir loft for an enjoyable time preparing music for worship service.

**KANIKAPILA THIS AFTERNOON** – Bring your instruments enjoy an afternoon of singing and sharing God's love through music. Honolulu Japanese Church, 4:00-6:00 p.m.

**HJSDA YOUTH CHOIR PRACTICE DATES –** November 3, 10, 17 and December 1,8,15. **TIME:** 5:30-6:30.

**CHURCH CHRISTMAS PROGRAM** – Mark your calendars for this special musical program. December 16.

**TOMORROW WORK BEE** – Beginning at 9 a.m. Come help clear out and clean up the attic over Kono Hall in preparation of the building project which will begin soon.

**THANK YOU** - Pastor and Mrs. Brownfield would like to thank you, our church family for your kind expressions and thoughtful gifts during Pastor Appreciation month. It meant so much to us. We thank God for leading us to be a part of this church. You are dear to us.

**PLEASE NOTE CHANGES**— The Kindergarten and Junior/Earliteen's have switched rooms to accommodate class size.

**POTLUCK** – Everyone is encouraged to bring food (enough to feed 10) to our weekly Pot Luck meal. Thank you for your help.

**HOMELESS SINGSPIRATION AFTERNOON** - 2nd and last Saturdays of the month in the downtown area. Besides singing, food, and showers, used clothing is needed. "Clothes Giveaway Bin" located in Kono Hall. For more info talk to Denis Mee-Lee.

THANK YOU FOR EATING ONLY IN THE FELLOWSHIP HALL AND LANAI AREAS and not in the Sabbath School Rooms or Library unless it is a scheduled meeting. Your help is greatly appreciated. *The Church Board* 

**CHURCH SECURITY** – The church was broken into October 16<sup>th</sup>. Sound equipment, musical instruments and other items were stolen. In the next few weeks we will begin installing layers of security in and around the church. <u>YOUR help is needed for step one.</u> **If you have a church key in your possession, please contact the church office** so we can create a list of key holders. Also, if you are a Sabbath School Leader please turn off all lights and fans. Close and LOCK all windows and LOCK your classroom door. If you use the church during the week, please make sure all windows are closed and LOCK any door you may have opened. Thank you for your help.